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City of San Antonio

Agenda Memorandum

File Number: 

POSTING LANGUAGE: Ordinance approving a Contribution Agreement with the San Antonio 
Medical Foundation to accept funds in the amount of $77,876.02 to fund half the cost of a traffic 
impact analysis for Hamilton Wolfe and Floyd Curl Drive; a 2022 Bond funded project. Funds 
will be deposited into the Floyd Curl Drive (Huebner Road to Charles Katz) project. [John Peterek, 
Assistant City Manager; Razi Hosseini, Director, Public Works]

Agenda Item Number: 15

Agenda Date: June 26, 2025

In Control: City Council A Session

DEPARTMENT:  Public Works Department

DEPARTMENT HEAD:  Razi Hosseini

COUNCIL DISTRICTS IMPACTED:  District 8

SUMMARY:

On May 7, 2022, voters approved the 2022 Bond Program, which included $12,000,000 for Floyd 
Curl Drive (Huebner Road to Charles Katz) project. The project will construct roadway 
improvements to include curbs, driveway approaches and drainage.

As Hamilton Wolfe and Floyd Curl is an intersection within the project limits, the San Antonio 
Medical Foundation requested a traffic impact analysis of the intersection in preparation of a future 
1.4 million square foot Veterans Administration Hospital that will be built at this intersection. The 
purpose of this analysis was to determine what improvements should be considered in a future 
bond project to improve the roadways in the South Texas Medical Center area to account for the 
increased traffic that the new hospital as well as other developments are expected to generate. As 
part of the overall Bond project, the City of San Antonio fully funded the traffic impact analysis, 
and the San Antonio Medical Foundation has agreed to reimburse the City half the cost of the 
study.

Contribution Agreement
San Antonio Medical Foundation is contributing $77,876.02 towards the cost of a traffic impact 



1
9
7
8
8

analysis on Hamilton Wolfe from Babcock Rd. to Fredericksburg Rd. and on Floyd Curl Drive 
from Hamilton Wolfe Road to Huebner Road.  

The engineering firm Pape-Dawson Engineers was utilized under an existing task order based 
contract with the City to conduct this study and the results have been shared with the Medical 
Center Foundation. 

FISCAL IMPACT:

This ordinance approving the execution of a Contribution Agreement between the City of San 
Antonio and the San Antonio Medical Foundation to accept funds in the amount of 
$77,876.02.  Funds will be deposited into the Floyd Curl Drive (Huebner Road to Charles Katz) 
project.


